Chryston High School (CHS) Parent Council

Wednesday 25th September 2019 6.30pm

ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING

Present: Graeme Robertson (Chair), Ailsa Macdonald, Lorraine Robertson, Avril Hemphill, Morven Strange
In attendance: Yvonne Sloan, Mr Mitchell, Mr Kane, Bailey Chapel, Saniyyah Ashraf
Apologies: Karen Chapman
	1
	Welcome and apologies

The chair welcomed all attending the meeting and noted apologies.
	Action



	2
	Minutes of Previous Meeting

Minutes of previous meeting on 28th August 2019 were proposed by Lorraine Robertson and seconded by Avril Hemphill
	

	3
	Matter Arising- Curriculum

Mr Kane is reviewing the current curriculum offered to pupils during their broad, general education in S1-3. He will be running 30 minute focus groups with staff, pupils and asked to arrange one with parent council members. There will also be drop-in sessions arranged. Moving in to S4, North Lanarkshire Council dictates each pupil is to take 7 subjects. Yvonne Sloan commented that in S3 there is a large amount of homework for 11 subjects which is excessive when pupils then only choose 7 subjects for S4. Avril Hemphill commented that making final choices in S3 rather than S2 allows for more informed choices to be made. S2 electives allow for tasters in subjects and how these relate to real life. Mr Mitchell expressed that he hoped to start reviewing the curriculum and personalise timetables for S3 whilst maintaining coverage of the 8 curricular areas pupils must address until the end of S3. The curriculum must be rational based on labour intelligence and the changing demographics of the area.
	Parent Council to propose date for 6pm focus group with Greg Kane

	4
	Chairperson’s Report
See Appendix 

	

	5
	Election of office bearers

Morven Strange asked what was involved in undertaking each of the office bearer roles prior to confirming she was happy to be a member of the parent council.

Graeme Robertson was appointed as Chair for a third year. This will be his last year as he will then be no longer eligible.

Avril Hemphill was appointed Deputy Chair in place of Harold Good and will remain Treasurer.

Ailsa Macdonald was appointed secretary for a further year.

Avril Hemphill agreed to be administrator of the Twitter accounts for the Chryston High School Parent Council and Chryston High School Supporters.

Optional training and meetings are organized each term for parent council members.
	

	6
	School Report

The successes of pupils were celebrated at the annual awards ceremony on 11th September hosted by the captains and vice-captains. Mr Mitchell thanked Graeme Robertson, as chair of the parent council, for his ongoing support at attending school events.
Auchengeich memorial hall was officially opened by the chair of Auchengeich Memorial Committee on Friday 13th September when murals were unveiled. Thanks to Ms Renwicks for organizing this event. Lorraine Robertson commended the event. Mr Mitchell stated this was about injecting soul and heritage in to the school and making personal connections rather than making the hall look nicer. Tiles with the names of those who lost their lives are still to be positioned in the hall. Chryston High School was represented at the 60th anniversary commemoration on Sunday 15th September at the Aunchengeich memorial when the school captains laid a wreath. This was followed by a community event on Wednesday 18th September which pupils from Glenmanor and St Michael’s Primary Schools, as well as Chryston High School contributed.

Viresco café is running for the second year with additions of drink of the month and worker/ team of the month. They are driving to reduce waste produced by the café and increase recycling.
Mental Health Ambassadors from S6 are now appointed and trained. They are identifiable by wearing green ribbons. Sports ambassadors have been appointed from all years.

Pupils won the staff verses pupil benchball competition. Other competitions are planned.

There is an open night on 3rd October for S1 parents to be shown around the school.

Picnic in the Park is arranged for before the October break and S6 leadership group are supporting this venture.

A full-time position in the technical department remains vacant and will be re-advertised in a few months.

S2 tracking reports were issued last week and S5/6 tracking reports will be issued 26th September.
	

	7
	500 Club



Publicity had gone out from the school and Parent Council and Chryston High School Supporters (CHSS) Twitter feeds to ask supporters to sign up via chrystonhss@gmail.com. It was asked if the Chryston High Twitter could re-tweet both Parent Council and CHSS posts to increase publicity. Set up is in place with 34 numbers being taken so far. It is hoped to build up further after the first draw on 25th October. Cut off dates for standing order is 15th of the month.
It was agreed to promote at the S1 open night on Thursday 3rd October from 6:30pm.
	Avril Hemphill & Ailsa Macdonald to attend open night on 3rd October.

	8
	Fundraising Ideas

Morven Strange explained that she felt the Christmas Fair market had reached saturation and although local businesses had been generous with raffle prizes there were comments that this was the 3rd or 4th request they had had. Mr Kane agreed as parents try to contribute to each school their children attend and this can stretch them. With assessments happening in December this year it seems an appropriate time to try something different.
After discussions it was agreed to see if a pre-Christmas concert event at Chryston Church was possible such as mulled wine and mince pies and potentially a small selection of pupil stalls. It was suggested a bucket could be available for donations.

The parent council and senior management team will look in to the possibility of a Food Festival in March. It was hoped that pupils, local colleges and local businesses could potentially have pop up stalls. It would need to be investigated if there was the possibility of serving alcohol at all and regulations surrounding hygiene certificates etc.
	

	9
	Twitter update
248 Parent council followers and 107 CHSS followers.
	

	10
	AOCB
Morven Strange raised that she had been unable to purchase S4 ties from the local stockist. Mr Kane stated his disappointment. Having placed a large order for S6 ties today, there was an expectation that there would be sufficient stock- particularly when the supplier had been advised a pupil numbers in each year. The school currently has a selection of S4/5 ties that are washed, second hand ties at the office. Blazers are also taken in at the office and Pretty Unique Boutique offers a uniform bank.
Next Parent Consultative Evening on Thursday 9th October. If interested in attending register by 3rd October with Maureen Moore at North Lanarkshire Council.
	

	11
	Date of next meeting Wednesday 6th November 2019 6:30pm
	


Please note:

Should anyone have any items for Agenda or any apologies please contact Office Bearers or leave a message at school office.  Many Thanks.

Appendix: Chairperson’s Report
We have finished another busy and successful School and Parent Council 2018-19 session and commenced with optimism into the new 2019-20 session.

I would like to thank all members and attendees for their commitment and support over the past year and for their contribution in helping the school develop and to promote and achieve Success for All.

It has been particularly pleasing to engage with our school captains and obtain the pupil accounts on school activities and events. We wish to encourage and invite further participation throughout the coming session to highlight the successes of the school and I believe they will gain confidence in our interactions.

The school are justifiably proud in the success of the attainment achieved by our young students this year. There has been above NL average improvement across all areas with regards to Nat 4 to Adv Higher attainment. This is a welcome statistic and the Parent Council applaud the efforts of all SMT, staff members and acknowledges the hard work and effort of all departments and pupils. This year SQA recognise a ‘D’ grade as a positive attainment which hopefully will encourage more students further participation in Higher Education and enhanced positive attainment.

At the beginning of the year the Pupil Council disbanded and transformed into CHS Parliament. This has led to approx. 90 pupils sitting on 7 committees. This allowed pupils to have a ‘voice’ and be a formative part of the decision-making process within the school. The pupils have freedom to raise ideas and changes are being planned on successful white papers to date. The workings of the parliament will continue to coincide with the ideology and Core Values of the SMT and school.

How would our young parliamentarians have dealt with the Brexit and prorogation of parliament fiascos we wonder? 

Awards – the P.C acknowledge the attainment of the Rights Respecting School Bronze Award. In October they will hopefully celebrate achieving the Silver Award. Respect is due to Probationer Teachers Ms Kane and Ms Bell who have worked hard to achieve these awards in conjunction with the school and pupils. 

In the N.L Battle of the Bands, CHS school band Voltage won for the third year in a row. This is an unprecedented achievement.

The pupils continue to engage in a diverse range of activities and events within the school; Picnic in the Park, Pantomimes, Grease Musical, Vietnam World Challenge, Italy Ski Trip, Germany Cultural Trip, Auschwitz Visit and Prom amongst others. We welcome the opportunities for our young students which allow them to showcase talents and gain wider perspectives on political and social subjects. 

The Café Viresco has continued to flourish with pupils gaining invaluable skills whilst undertaking Barista roles.

Early in the school year the identity committee proposed renaming the Assembly Hall the Auchengeich Memorial Hall. This recognises the uniqueness and heritage of the school and its place within the community. The memorial service was held this month with Ian Lowe, an Auchengeich miner who was on shift on the day of the disaster, proudly cutting the ribbon at the official opening. Local M.P’s / dignitaries were also present when the Auchengeich Mural was unveiled within the hall. We should acknowledge the work of retired teacher Dale Scott in guiding the pupils in the production of the mural. The school should be proud of the artwork which will commemorate a sad moment in our local history. The service was sensitive to the emotions and occasion. Congratulations go to Shona Renwick and her team for organising the event with the music, poetry and the reading of deceased names particularly poignant on the day. 

The school awards ceremony was a celebration of our young students achievements throughout the year and to focus on their effort and hard work. Kareena Cuthbert, the current Scottish Womens Hockey Captain, provided a personal and inspirational speech. Our School Captains and Vice-Captains organised and conducted their duties admirably. The Pre-Awards Function was enjoyed by many of the political and business community and the hospitality and musical interludes continues to improve. Personally, I thought the decoration of the hall for the Awards Ceremony was fantastic and a fitting backdrop to the ceremony. Congratulations to all award recipients. 

Recent months have seen children and students participating in Climate Change demonstrations worldwide. In our democracy, we allow freedom of speech and CHS allow a platform for pupils to encourage diversity and inclusivity. This has resulted in cluster initiatives to tackle health and well-being issues. Senior Pupils are acting as Mental Health Ambassadors, in conjunction with professional input. The school are also keen to address and recognise the needs of LGBT communities and this ideology is represented within the ICARE Core Values. Mentors in Violence Protection is an initiative that looks to combat verbal and cyber-bullying. This process may be slow to address but will hopefully improve health and well-being going forward. 

North Lanarkshire Education economics has encouraged the school and Parent Council to discuss and explore alternative fundraising avenues. This has led to the formation of Chryston High School Supporters (CHSS), a Fundraising arm to the Parent Council.  CHSS business will be incorporated within Parent Council meetings in the future.  Special thanks is directed to Avril Hemphill for the organisation of the bank account and the formation of the 500 Club. The CHSS will look at alternatives to Christmas Fayres etc as a means of providing revenue streams in the future.  

Twitter – A huge vote of thanks is due to Harold Good for his dedication and hard work in building up the awareness of the Twitter account. The account currently has 232 followers and has proved to be a useful means of highlighting school events and promoting awareness of the school. Avril has kindly agreed to take over responsibility going forward.

Finally, Parent Council members Shona Wallace, Laura Curran and Harold Good have all stepped down from the committee with their children moving on to the next stage in their lives. As Chair for the P.C we thank them for all their support and assistance over the years and wish them well for the future.

I personally have been buoyed by our new attendees to the committee. We have slowly been losing members over the past year and we were concerned for the operability and functionality of the P.C with a dwindling committee. 

We are Chryston High School, we will look to gain strength in the coming years and continue to support the teachers and pupils in all they aspire to.

CHS PCM
AMacd
Sep 19

